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25th anni~rsary of 
Young Writers/Young Readers 

The Pennsylvania Writing and Literature Project's 
(PA WLP) Young Writers/Young Readers program cel­
ebrated its 25th anniversary this summer. We started the 
program in 1984 with 55 snidents and a handful of teach­
ers at West Chester University. Now, 25 years later. sev­
enty-five teachers inspired creativity and excitement in close 
to 900 students in sites across the Delaware Valley. Each 
summer. we watch our program grow because of the dedi­
cated and creative 
PA WLP teachers and 
the enthusiastic young 
writers and readers. 
\s more teacher, be­
come Fellows, new sites 
sprout. This year sev­
enty students attended 
two new sites in Lower Merion and West Deptford, ew 
Jersey. 

While most of our students attend the general Young 
Writers/Young Readers program at the various sites, spe­
cialty courses draw hundreds of students as well. "What's 
the Buzz" and "Meet Me in the Tree House" met at 
Longwood Gardens and a Historical Fiction course was 
taught at three locations in Montgomery County. Other spe­
cialty courses included science fiction, satire and parody, 
poetty, and creative writing for middle and high school st1.1-
dents. 

Teachers and students were impossible to miss this sum­
mer. Our bright green 25th anniversary T-shim were a big 
bit with both the children and their parents. We also cel­
ebrated with three fantast ic guest authors: Jen Bryant, 
Linda Oatman High, and Rob Levitt. 

This was truly a memorable year for the Young Writ­
ers/Young Readers program. Thanks to all who were in­
volved: staff, teachers, site-coordinators, aides, parents, 
and especially the children who are our inspiration and will 
always be at the center of the YW/YR program. 

Celebrating the 
roject':, 30th year/ 

Thirty years ago a handful of teachers in a Writing In­
stitute in West Chester became the first participants - and 
first Fellows - of the brand new Pennsylvania Writing 
Project. That was the year the comic strip Garfield 
debuted, the accident at Three Mile Island occurred, and 
Margaret Thatcher became the first woman Prime Minis­
ter of Great Britain. Johnny Carson hosted the Tonight 
Show, and the Phillies had yet to win a World Series. 

That was a long time ago. Since then the PA Writing 
Project has become the PA Wrtting and Literature Project. 
The West Chester Writing Institute was joined in 1989 by 
the Bucks County Writing Institute, and both were joined in 
1992 by the Reading and Literature Institute. Over 1.000 
teachers have become Fellows. and thousands more have 
participated in our graduate courses, inservice programs, 
and conferences. 

PAW LP has developed many wonderful pa11nersbips 
throughout our five-county service area. Some ofthcsc arc 

with school districts, including four­
teen that host our Youth sites, and 
many more where we provide pro­
fessional development. We have 
ongoing par1nerships with Chester, 
Bucks. and Berks County lntetme­

diate Units. And we have partnerships with cultural insti­
tlltions throughout the area, including the James A. Michener 
Museum, the Brandywine River Museum, and Longwood 
Gardens. 

None of this would be possible, though, without those 
wonderful Fellows and teachers who par1icipate in, create, 
and inspire all we do. If you are reading this Newsletter, 
you are one of those people and we thank you. 

20 IO is our 30th annjversary year. Jordan Sonnenblick, 
Frank Serafini, and Kelly Gallagher will kick off the cel­
ebrations this spring. A special keynote speaker will high­
light our big anniversary party in the fall. Stay tuned for 
details, and plan to help us celebrate the past and welcome 
the funire of your Project as together we move into our 
second 30 years. 



Summer is an especially good time 
to read. Something about the release 
from responsibility, the longer days, 
the more flexible schedule. Usually 
I indulge in nothing but novels over 
the summer, but this year I was 
drawn to a work of non-fiction called 
You Don't Have to Be Wrong for 
Me to Be Right. While lhal sounds 
more Oprah-esque than my usual 
fare, it was recommended to me by 
someone 1 trust implicitly. And the 
subtitle drew me <.:lost:r: Finding 
Faith Without Fanaticism. I've al­
ways been fascinated by the reli­
giously devout - from my Amish 
fiiends to my ultra-O,thodox stepchil­
dren - and I'm a true believer myself 
as the Director of a National Writ­
ing Project sub-cult. I'm not writing 
to recommend this pai1icular read -
1 can't because 1 haven't finished it 
yet. Rather, I'm writing to share two 
things Brad Hirschfield says that 
seem like wonderful mentor texts as 
we statt a new school year. 

The first is bis definition of com­
passion, which he considers a syn­
onym for empathy. 

Compassion - or e1npathy ... - is 
about noticing the person in ,Font 
of you before the ideology inside 
of you. And it's about making 
choices to privilege that person. 
(p.30) 

Hirschfield writes that after tell­
ing the story of an elementa,y school 
teacher who sent him to the 
principal's office for saying some­
thing seemingly blasphemous in 
class. The principal asks why he said 
it. And when he learns the reason, 
sends him back to class unpunished. 

Putting a person before an ide­
ology makes sense in a religious con-

text, but it has implications for those 
of us who teach in the secular 
world, too. We have ideologies. We 
value some ideas over others. We 
have beliefs of our own, and atti­
tudes about attitudes. It was only a 
few months ago, in a June inservice 
workshop, that I found myself fac­
ing a teacher who insisted - loudly, 
emphatically. and repeatedly - that 
we didn't need to be spending "all 
this time" talking about how to reach 
struggling minority students. That 
eve1yone in the room already k11ew 
how because "that's what we do all 
the time! We should just do what 
we always do," he insisted. "We 
don't need to talk about it." 

l was angry. He was challeng­
ing the very premise of what I do. I 
wanted to reto1·t, "Oh yeah? Obvi­
ously that's not true. If you're al­
ready doing such a good job, why 
am I here?" Instead, I responded 
much like the teacher in 
Hirschfield's story. I pushed my 
problem off on the principal, saying 
something like, "That's an interest­
ing perspective. We need to hear 
what [your principal] wants to do," 
( or something else distressingly 
reminiscent of, "Wait 'til yow- father 
gets home!"). It never occurred to 
me to ask where his idea was com­
ing from and what else he might 
mean. The attack on my beliefs was 
all I saw. 

I remember, too, an I I th grader 
who chose to argue with me about 
something - I don't remember what 
- but I do remember the look on his 
face and the sound of his voice. And 
l can sti 11 feel the anger that caused 
me to throw Jake out of room 23, 
sending him to the principal for pun­
ishment. I never thought to ask 
where he was coming from, what 
he was thinking. I just threw him 
out because he had pushed some 
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arbitrary button of mine. I stopped 
seeing the teenager in front of me, 
conscious only of the rule I chose to 
enforce. 

H irschfield's second mentor text 
comes when he's talking about hy­
ing to make converts of other people. 
Those of us who hold deeply felt 
beliefs - whether about religion or 
writing - often feel compelled to 
"share" others into becoming believ­
ers, too. That's a risk PAWLP Fel­
lows often run when they return to 
school after their summer Institute 
experiences. So excited about what 
they've learned and how they've 
grown, they want the same for 
people they care about. But, 
Hirschfield wonders, 

Do we real~)' want a world of 
people H'ho look. think. and act 
just like ire do'.? That's not ... depth 
or ... growth [on our part], but sim­
ply narcissism 1ri1h lots of.foot­
nnte~. (r.31) 

Thal really caught me up short. 
How many times have I tried to 
prove how right I am "with lots of 
footnotes," not realiz ing thal my ar­
gument is more about proving how 
right I am than how right my ideas 
are for the audience I'm teaching? 

We all know that teaching is nor 
about us, that it's about the students 
in our classes, no matter who they 
are. Yet as the school year 
progresses, as standards and tests, 
lessons and unit plans, I EPs and re­
port cards, duty periods and meet­
ings dominate our days, we can't 
help but get caught up in the per­
sonal toll teaching takes. Our jobs 
do occupy much of our time, actual 
and psychic. That's why I chose to 
share Hirschfield with you in Au­
gust. So together we can "keep the 
faith" not only now but throughout 
the 2009-20 l 0 school year. 



Fall Courses 
At West Chester University At Bucks County IU, Doylestown 

Teacher as Writer, K-12 Using Reading Strategies to Strengthen 
PWP 502-01 Math Instruction, K- 8 
Tuesdays, 4: 15-7:00 PWP 599-01 
Sept. I - Dec. 8 Thursdays, September I 0-November 19 
Coordinators: Diane Dougherty/Don LaBranche 4: 15- 7:45 p.m. + 6.5 independent hours 

Nonfiction in the Writing/Reading 
Classroom, K-8 
PWP 599-02 
Two weekends: Sept. 11- 13/Oct. 9- 11 
Fridays. 6:00-9:00 p.m. 
Saturdays/Sundays. 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Coordinators: Lynne Dorfman/Pat Smith 

Register on-line at www.pawlp.org 
Please register at least two weeks 

prior to course start date. 
Tuition and fees on-campus: $1,357.68 

off-campus: $1,293.57 

l 
(Out-of-state residents higher) 

For information call Sally Malarney at 
610-436-2202 

or e-mail smalarney@wcupa.edu 

Coordinators: Michelle Jacobs/Angela Watters 

The Essentials of a Writing 
Workshop, 1-8 
PWP 599-03 
Two weekends 
October 2-4 and 16- 18 
Fridays, 5:00-8:00 p.m. 
Saturdays/Sundays, 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.111. 
+ 5 independent hours 
Coordinators: Clu·is Kehan/Angela Watters 

Pm I.P F el/ow\ reaiw! 11 SlflO ~,;,,end 
for ,me 1:0,u\e etM:h "il'nft•~ter. 
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Fall PAWLP Days 
Notebook Connections: 

A Look at Writer-sand Reader's Notebooks 
l:11Joy aH LL LM'l' \\orkshop,\itr 

Ai1nee Buckner 
\\t: Writer\ 1\otdx)Ok 

P 1. I e: IC r oteb( < ,I 

Date: Saturday, October I 0, 2009 
Time: 8:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
Location: Bucks County JU, Doylestown 

I' 
I 
I 

I 

---, 
Seating is Limited- Register NOW! I 

General Public - $100 I 

PAWLP Fellows- $90 
I Registration and payment must be received by Sept. 19 

I 

No registrations accepted at the door. 

Includes light breakfast and lunch. 
Register on-line at www.pawlp.org (click on Coming Events) 

orcall 610-436-2202 
I 

'-----
Act 48 hours provided _____ / 

Fall in Love with Reading . ... 
-----

All over Again 
Keynote Speakers: 

Lynne 
Dorfman 

_____ ' Date: Saturday, November 7,2009- - - - - - - '
1 Time: 8:30 a.m. - I :00 p.m. I 

Rose 
Cappelli 

Authors of Nonfiction Mentor Texts 

Location: West Cester University's I 
Graduate Business Center 

Cost: General Public $45/PA WLP Fellows $35 I 
. Regist1:ation deadline: October 30 : 

Register on-lme at www.pawlp.org (Cl ick on Coming Events) 

Call 6 10-436-2202 for more information I 
----- _/ 
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Spring Conferences 

Lessons that Matter to Your Writers and Readers 
Featuring 

Jordan Sonnenblick 
A fabulous author of children's books 

An author who shares his passion for teaching 
reading in his professional texts! 

Save the date! 
Katie Wood Ray to Keynote Bucks Spring Conference 

April 30, 2011 

Coming to West Chester 
1\1.ay 1, 2010 

Kelly Gallagher 

Kelly Gallagher is Co-Director of the South Basin Writing Project 
and author of Teaching Adolescellt Writers, Deeper Reading, and Readicide. 

Register on-line for aU conferences at www.pawlp.org (Click on Coming Events) 
For more infonnation call 610-436-2202 ore-rnailsmalamey@wcupa.edu. 
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Spring Courses 
Strategies for Teaching 

Literature, 4 - 12 
PWP 520-01 
Location: PAWLP Classroom. 
West Chester University 
Dates: Tuesdays 
Januar) 19-Apri l 27, 2010 
Time: 4: 15 - 7:00 p.m. 
Coordinators: Diane Dougherty and 

Tony Rotondo 

"The s1reng1h of this course is the plethora of 
stmtegies provided. A II are usable, realistic. 
and standard-based (but creative. too!). You 
1rill learn enough to .fill your plan book for 
1he entire yern: .. 

Literacy in Bloom: 
Rotanical Inspirations for Reading, 

Writing, and Learning, K - 12 
PWP 5 10-01 
Location: Longwood Gardens. Kennett Square 
Dates: Janua1y 23. Fcbrua1y 6, 27. March 20. 
April IO (snow/make-up dates Jan. 30, 
Feb. 20. April 17). 20 I 0 
Time: 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Coordinator: Patty Koller 

"/1 :S· fab1dow1.1 Excellent, prac1ical ideas, 
beaut[/i!I selling. 1rnnde1fiil instructors. its a 
great ,,•ay 10 correlate nature and literature. " 

I,.. 

Units of Study in the 
Writing Workshop, 2 - 8 

PWP 599-01 
Location: Bucks County IU. Doylestown 
Dates: Wednesdays, 
January 13 - March 24, 20 I 0 
Time: 4: 15 - 7:45 p.m. ( +6.5 independent hours) 
Coordinator: Angela Watters 
*Registration dead I me is December 22. 2009 

"This class turned out to be a blessing in dis­
guise. I received such a wealth of information 
that 1 nowfee/ completely prepared to deliver 
a stellar writing curriculum to my students: a 
curriculum in which eve,y student knoll's ex­
act(v what is expected and in which e1·e1y stu­
dem is successful. '' 

Reading Essentials: 
Teaching Readers 

What Really Matters, 2 - 8 
PWP 599-02 
Location: Bucks County IU, Doylestown 
Dates: Two weekends. March 19 - 2 1 / A pri I 9 - I I 
Times: Fridays, 5:00- 8:00 p.m. 
Saturdays/Sundays 8:00 a.m - 4:30p.m. 

*Includes the spring conference\\ ith 
Frank Serafini and Jordan Sonnenblic:k 

Coordinators: Chris Kehan and Angela Watlers 

"Phenomenal course! it has truly 
changed the way I teach reading. " 

3 graduate credits from West Chester University 
Tuition and fees- On-campus: S 1,357.68 Off-campus: $1,293.57 

Out-of-state residents pay higher tuition and fees 
Register on-line at www.pawlp.org 

ore-mail smalamey@wcupa.edu fora registration fonn 
Registration must be received at least two weeks prior to course start date. 

PAWLP Fellows receive a $200 stipend for one course each semester. 
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Education Matters 
a column from Michaels Associates or PAW LP Fellows in leading the 

A Tisket a Tasket, It's way towards acceptance of a new 

Poetry Baskets Part Deux concept. 

ln my last column, I described an 
exciting new product that was 
conceived and brought lo market 
by a collaboration between Boyds 
Mills Press and Michaels Asso­
ciates LLC. Books were care­
fully selected. teaching strategies 
were created, printed and lami­
nated for the classroom. ISBN's 
were assigned, a full color bro­
chure was designed, website im­
ages and text were html encoded, 
and the brochure was mailed to 
over l 0,000 lucky recipients 
across the country - all within 
three and one half months. As a 
bonus, Ralph Fletcher wrote a 
blurb for us for the brochure. 

Several PAWLP'ers were among 
the first 10 inquire about Poetry 
Baskets, so I thought an update 
might be in order. The mailing's 
success was pretty unprec­
edented. Orders were received 
from individuals and from school 
districts - includi11g Chicago Pub­
lic Schools - and they're still com­
ing in. Representatives have 
agreed to promote Poetry Bas­
kets in about one third of the coun­
ty so far with more still evaluating 
the product. We've seen the birth 

l
ofa ve1y healthy "baby" product 
and we're grateful for the support 

To recap, Poetry Baskets are groups 
of grade-level-appropriate books or 
poetry by some of America's best 
known and loved poets like Donald 
Graves, Nikki Grimes, Sara 
Holbrook, Lee Bennett Hopkins, 
David Harrison, Ralph Fletcher, 
Brod Bagert, Jane Yolen and, as they 
say. many more. The books are 
placed in a basket with a laminated 
sheet of teaching ideas that help a 
busy teacher know when and how 
to include this important genre in 
their already crammed day. There 
are baskets for PreK through grade 
8. The baskets, books, and teaching 
strategies are priced well below re­
tail. 

From my previous column: 
Why poetly? Poetry gives children 
a chance to experience the richness 
ofour language without being over­
whelmed. It also helps students de­
ve I op an understanding and 
appreciation of rhythm and rhyme 
which have been shown to help kids 
become better readers. Poetry is 
also easy to memorize which gives 
children a feeling of success and 
ownership. Finally, writing poetry 
gives students of al I ages that spe­
cial feeling of being an author and 
discovering their writer's "voice." 

The Newsletter is going green!! 

Reading poetry aloud provides 
teachers with a wonderful oppor­
tunity to let students hear the 
sounds, feel the rhythm, see the 
images, fall in love with the 
beauty or the words, and learn 
new words that are not common 
in their everyday discourse with 
peers. Also impmtant to teachers 
is that poetry can fit into 
nonstructured moments such as 
at the beginning and end of each 
school day, before gym, or that 
transition time between classes. 
lt lightens the mood and brings 
smi les to the students' faces. 

A free brochure is available for 
the asking by calling or sending 
an e-mail to Jan Michaels at 
jmichaels@michaelsassociates.com. 
Pocty Baskets are also described 
at www.michaelsassociates.com. 

Cordially, 
0reg Michaels 

We plan to publish an electronic Newsletter several times/year 

and reduce the frequency of the paper version. 

Please sign up for the electronic Newsletter on our website at www.pawlp.org. 
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THE PENNSYLVANIA WRITING & LITERATURE PROJECT N EWSLETTER IS SPONSORED BY 

ctrichae!s Assoacrtes 
BOOKSELLERS & DISTRISUTORS 

DISTRIBUTORS OF CHILDREN'S LITERATURE AND 
PROFESSIONAL BOOKS FOR TEACHERS 

836 E. Pittsburgh - McKeesport Blvd. 
North Versailles, PA 15137 

Toll Free: 1(800)869-1467 Fax: (412)672-4299 
www.michaelsassociates.com 
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Directo1· 
Andrea Fishman 

Associate Director 
Mary Buckelew 

PAWLPStaff 
Ann Mascherino 

Toni Kershaw 
Sal ly Malarney 
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Co-Directors 
High School and In-service Development: 

Vicki Steinberg 
Middle School: Judy Jester 

Elementary School: Debbie Dinsmore 
Summer Courses: Diane Dougherty 

and Chris Kehan 
I nstitutcs and Presentation Development: 

Brenda Krupp 
Literature: Patty Koller 

Technology: Diane Barrie 
Public Relations: Lynne Dorfman 
Summer Youth Administration: 

Karen Venuto 

The Pennsylvania Writing and 
Literarure Project Nell's!etter is 
published two times a year by 
and for those affiliated with the 
Project. Submissions are always 
welcome and can be mailed to the 
Pennsylvania Writing and Litera­
ture Project. West Chester Uni­
versity. West Chester, PA. 19383. 

Phone: 610--06-2202 
Fax: 610-436-3212 

www.pawlp.org 
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